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President’s Letter
Darlene Cade Fraser

Summer is at our doorstep and we are ready for some 
summer fun!!  The time is here to gather once again with 
friends and family on our decks and docks, and to enjoy 
water activities in the clear waters of Crane Lake! 
This edition of our CLA newsletter has several excellent 
articles prepared by our board members which will bring 
you up to date on exciting topics currently under discussion 
and details of upcoming important events on Crane Lake.  
For those that have access to email, our recent E-Blast also 
introduced the current news and events, and this 
newsletter offers even more information for you! 

The 2017 Annual General Meeting has an early start this 
year at 9:30a.m. and the coffee will be hot! Our business 
session will include several interesting topics and our 
Agenda is included in the newsletter for your easy 
reference.  One of the items on the Agenda is ‘Ownership 
of the Resort’s Banquet Facility’. The Association recently 
received a letter from the lawyer representing the Owner of 
Crane Lake House Resort with their enquiry as to whether 
the Association is interested in purchasing the Banquet 
Facility.

A copy of the letter is included in this newsletter.  
Important facts within the letter include:

• The offer price is $700,000.
• The offer deadline is 4:00pm July 17th, 2017 – allowing 

us time for discussion at the AGM.
• This offer is available only to the Crane Lake Association 

and is not extended to individuals (Members or 
otherwise);

• A vendor take back mortgage is not available;
• If purchased, the Facility will not be a part of the 

residential condominium plan;
• Purchase of the Facility will not grant use of the residential 

condominium amenities, including the Beach which the 
Crane Lake Association has used at no cost for its' 
annual Regatta.

• The letter is an initial offer only, with specific terms of the 
purchase to be reviewed if interest is indicated.

Your input is critical. In advance of the AGM, please share 
your thoughts with the Board by connecting to us by email 
at cranelakeassociation@gmail.com, or visiting our post on 
the website, www.cranelakeassociation.ca which has a 
form you can easily complete. The CLA will use this input to 
guide the discussion at the AGM where the formal vote will 
be made.

Following the formal AGM business meeting, we are 
delighted to welcome at 11:00A.M. our guest speaker, Mr. 
Peter Lillico.  Peter is an Estate Planning Lawyer with 
exceptional expertise related to cottage succession, and his 

www.cranelakeassociation.ca 

facebook.com/CraneLakeAssociation

contactus@cranelakeassociation.ca

Annual General Meeting
July 15th, 2017 at 9:30AM

Regatta on August 5th, 2017
Sailing Regatta August 6th, 2017 
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topic is ‘Keep the ‘Family’ in the Family Cottage’.  We are 
so fortunate to include Peter in our AGM meeting at no 
cost to our members thanks to our membership in FOCA 
(Federation of Ontario Cottagers’ Associations). FOCA is 
hosting the session!  We have extended our invitation to 
Blackstone Lake Association, so it will be busy! Call 
FOCA at 705-749-3622 or email info@foca.on.ca to 
reserve your spot!! 

Speaking of FOCA, you will find enclosed with this 
Newsletter, their 3rd Edition of ‘A Shoreline Owner’s 
Guide to Healthy Waterfronts’.  FOCA has generously 
donated these booklets to Crane Lake Association and 
we know you will find them to be very resourceful! Great 
for the coffee-table for everyone to read! 

As many of you are already aware, the Gas Pumps and 
the Store at the Marina are now open and under the 
operation of Mike and Sue Steele!  It is important for all of 
us to support this operation by regularly purchasing our 
gas for our boats, and ice cream for our taste buds to 
prove to the operators that this is a sustainable business 
for them.  Our community is more complete, and our 
properties that much more attractive, with their services in 

our neighbourhood.  Please include in your summer 
routine several trips to the gas pumps and the store! 
Enjoy the convenience and bring back the ‘cottage 
experience at the Marina’! 

The Board looks forward to seeing you all at the AGM, 
and we wish each of you a wonderful summer ahead!

Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)
Bruce Sanderson
This is an update on our new automated external defibrillators (AEDs).  On the recent Victoria Day long weekend, our 5 
new Philips Heartstart Onsite AEDs were deployed in our 5 Fire Pump boxes.  The Crane Lake Association now has a 
total of 6 AEDs (all the same model) located around Crane Lake, including the one on our Fire Boat.

The AEDs located in the Fire Pump boxes are in bright orange waterproof carry cases. The AED on the Fire Boat is in the 
bin with the First Aid supplies in a red case.  Also included in the bin on the Fire Boat is a knapsack with first aid items 
including bandages and a neck brace, an oxygen tank and masks, a burn kit, and the straps and head immobilizer pads 
for the back board.

As I mentioned in the last newsletter, these Defibrillators are available for anyone on the lake to retrieve in the event of a 
heart emergency and use to potentially save a life. We now have an AED strategically close to everyone on Crane Lake.

The Philips Heartstart OnSite model is one of the best designed and easiest to use in the world. From the moment you 
press the start button, it provides clear, audible instructions and adjusts to the pace you are proceeding. Most importantly, 
these AED’S will not deliver a shock unless they detect a heart rhythm consistent with a cardiac event, so they can’t be 
used improperly.

I again encourage everyone to view the interactive video to familiarize yourself with how to operate these AED’S. Click on 
the link below, or access it from the CLA website. Even though these devices are designed to be used by anyone and 
provide clear instructions, for people who have never seen an AED before or if you don’t know how they work, viewing the 
video will provide a comfort level in the event you find yourself in an emergency situation.
https://www.actionfirstaid.ca/aed/demo-onsite 

Board of Directors
2016 - 2017

Darlene Cade Fraser — President
Ken Grant — Vice President

Steven Neugebauer — Treasurer
Carolyn Ferreira — Secretary
Fred Nagy — Past President

Ross Fraser — Communications
Lynda Mead — Advertising

Gary Mueller — Water Quality
Devon Piirto — Water Quality

Steve Ridout — Member at Large
Bruce Sanderson — Fire Safety Committee Chair

Patrick Vibien — Fire Safety Committee
contactus@cranelakeassociation.ca
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2017 Cottage Succession seminar series: 
 

Cottage Succession Overview 
 

 in the Family Cottage  

 
 

 

 
Saturday, July 15th, 2017   11:00am  1:00pm 

@ Crane Lake Resort Meeting Hall, 510 Blackstone Crane Lake Road, 
Parry Sound 

 
 

     Feature Speaker:               Event Co-Hosts: 
     Peter Lillico         FOCA & Crane Lake Association                         
     Estate Planning Lawyer                   Blackstone Lake Cottagers  

                                                     Association 
 
 
 
 
 

This event is FREE to FOCA members, including all members 
of the Crane Lake Association and Blackstone Lake Cottagers 

Association,  
or $10 at the door for non-members.  

 

Pre-register to secure your space: 
info@foca.on.ca  705-749-3622 

 
 
 

 
 

future generations, my goal is to help you 
develop an agreement to secure a lasting and 
successful succession, avoid family friction and 
prev  
 

or other financial pressures that result in 
most family cottages goi
consequence of friction within the family that arises 

 

   ~ Peter Lillico, Estate Planning Lawyer 
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Calling all Kids in Crane Lake!

Are you ready for fun and adventure this summer? Then you’re ready to join Kids in the Biosphere! 

Simply register online at bit.ly/2oFUzKc to receive your family’s free activity kit full of outdoor games, crafts, and 
experiments. You will earn points for completing these activities, and prizes await you at the end of the program! 

Have you participated before? You’ll want to see the NEW 
activities we created, just for you! 

Don’t miss the Kid in the Biosphere’s blog, fascinating facts 
and answers your questions by our local nature nuts. Plus, 
Biosphere staff will be on location at events throughout the 
Archipelago with crafts, games, and even our species at 
risk friends!

Discover the excitement: gbbr.ca/education/kids. For more 
info or to volunteer with the program contact Delaina and 
Tianna at kids@gbbr.ca, space is limited! 

This Georgian Bay Biosphere signature program will be 
available to Crane & Blackstone Lake families at no cost 
with thanks to support from the Township of The 
Archipelago. Visit www.gbbr.ca to find information about 
other programs, subscribe to Biosphere News, and 
become a Biosphere Member. 

Kids in the Biosphere 
Georgian Bay Biosphere Reserve
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Water Safety - Boat Wake & Speed
Ken Grant & Ross Fraser
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Bylaw Changes in our 
Township
Bruce Sanderson
This spring, the Township of the Archipelago (TOA) 
updated some of their by-laws and introduced a new 
one.  This article is not meant to be an exhaustive review 
of the by-laws, but I thought it would be informative to 
itemize a few of the changes that affect cottagers on 
Crane Lake.  The highlights are below:

The Outdoor Burning By-Law has been updated as By-
Law No. 2017-21 and repeals the previous By-Law No. 
2004-36.  Key points for Crane Lake cottagers are:

• Fires started outdoors must have a person in charge 
at all times and that person must remain in line of 
sight with the fire until it is totally extinguished.

• Do not start a fire without having adequate materials 
or devices (i.e. pails of water or a hose on hand) to 
extinguish the fire.

• During “Fire Season” (April 1 to October 31), open air 
fires, campfires or recreation fires cannot be started 
before 6 pm and must be extinguished not later than 
2 am the following day.

• Campfires cannot be larger than 1 metre in diameter 
and 1 metre in height and must be at least 5 metres 
from any flammable materials.

• Campfires cannot be started unless the Fire Danger 
rating is Low or Moderate.

• Fires for cooking or warmth may be started when the 
Fire Danger rating is High, but campfires are not 
allowed.  (This applies only to outdoor camping within 

the TOA, as it is understood that if a cottager needs 
to cook or get warm when the Fire Danger rating is 
High, they can go inside).

• When the Fire Danger rating is Extreme (which is also 
known as a “Fire Ban”), absolutely no outdoor fires 
are allowed in the TOA.

• Municipal By-Law enforcement Officers are authorized 
to enforce the by-law and can charge fines from $225 
to $425 (minimum fines for a first offense). 

• In addition to any fines or penalties, person(s) 
responsible for setting fires are also liable to the 
Township for costs related to investigating complaints 
and or controlling or extinguishing the fire.

To review the complete Outdoor Burning By-Law, click on 
the link.  http://www.thearchipelago.on.ca/media/
21-2017_Burning_By-law.pdf

A new By-Law has been created to regulate setting off 
Fireworks, By-Law No. 2017-20.  Key points for Crane 
Lake cottagers are:

• No Fireworks can be set off when the Fire Danger 
Rating is “High” or “Extreme” (same as for camp fires).

• Firecrackers and Sky Lanterns are banned within the 
TOA.

• Consumer Fireworks can only be set off on Victoria 
Day (the May 24th Holiday), Canada Day (July 1st) and 
Independence Day (July 4th) and/or the one day 
immediately preceding and/or following each of these 
days.  The day before and after clause is an important 
change, whereas many people on Crane Lake were in 
contravention of the old by-law when they set off 
fireworks on the Sunday night of the Victoria Day 
weekend.  This behaviour is allowed under the new 
by-law.

• Fireworks are only allowed between 6 pm and 11 pm 
on the allowed days.

• Persons under the age of 18 cannot set off fireworks 
unless they are under the direct supervision and 
control of a person 18 years of age or older.

• Suitable fire extinguishing equipment must be 
available at all times.

• Property damage or injury resulting from setting off 
fireworks is the responsibility of the person setting off 
the fireworks.

www.tom-can-help.com
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21 High Street, MacTier, Ontario. P0C 1H0 
Toll Free 1 800 232-1114 
Office: 705 375-0533 
Residence 705 378-2360  
Cell 705 746-6692 
www.touristlodgeseller.com 
 
 

Hi, Everyone: 
 
The Real Estate market has been a roaring success so far across the Province. Property listing inventory 
is low which is generating higher prices for both cottage properties and residential homes as well. We 
attended the Cottage Life Show last March and have a strong client list of Buyers looking for all types 
of properties. It appears that the younger generation is inheriting family assets which are then allowing 
them to purchase properties that were out of reach before.  
If you are contemplating selling, or would just like to know what your property is worth, then please 
contact me, I offer personal and discreet service. “Helping you is what we do.” 
Regards, 
 
Gary R. Jennings, 
Broker

• Municipal Law Enforcement Officers (By-Law 
enforcement) are authorized to enforce the by-law 
and can charge fines from $225 to $610 (minimum 
fines for a first offense). 

• In addition to any fines or penalties, person(s) 
responsible for setting fires are also liable to the 
Township for costs related to investigating complaints 
and or controlling or extinguishing any fire started by 
the setting off of fireworks.

To review the complete Fireworks By-Law, click on the 
link.  http://www.thearchipelago.on.ca/media/
20-2017_Fireworks_By-law.pdf

You can also review all Township by-laws by going to the 
website at www.thearchipelago.on.ca and searching for 
“By-Laws” under the “Residents” tab.

In addition to updating the By-Laws, the Township has 
simplified the Fire Danger Rating chart by combining the 
“Fire Ban” level with the “Extreme” level.  The new chart is 
shown below.  There is also an icon / link to the chart on 
the home page of the TOA and the Fire Danger rating is 
clearly shown on the home page.
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Boat Speed

In the summer of 2015, we shared “Watching Your 
Wake”, an article published by the Pike Lake Community 
Association and shared with members of the Federation 
of Ontario Cottagers’ Associations. Watching your wake 
is an important part of responsible boating, as the impact 
of boat wake can be felt all across the lake, from shoreline 
erosion and damage to docks to creating unsafe 
conditions for smaller, unpowered watercraft and 
swimmers. For a copy of the article, visit our website at 
http://www.cranelakeassociation.ca/newsletters/. 

Maximum Speed Limits 

Speed is another important consideration in the safe and 
responsible operation of watercraft. In Ontario, our 
waterways are subject to a maximum speed limit that 
applies to all lakes and rivers in the province. A speed 
limit of 10km/h applies within 30m (just under 100 feet) of 
any shoreline. This limit is a part of the Canada Shipping 
Act and is in effect whether signs are posted or not. To 
ensure that all users of the lake are aware of this 
provincial speed limit and to encourage all boaters to 
respect the existing law, the Crane Lake Association has 
arranged for the official Transport Canada sign to be 
posted at the Government Docks. A copy of the sign 
follows on the next page for your review. While minding 
your speed in areas close to shoreline, 
be sure to also mind your wake! For 
more information about safe boating, 
read the Transport Canada safe 
boating guide by visiting: http://
www.tc.gc.ca/media/documents/
marinesafety/TP-511e.pdf 

Boat Wake

There was a time when a “BIG BOAT” on Crane Lake was 
a 16 foot “runabout”, with a 60-70 HP, outboard motor! 
Today, newer boats to the lake are more in the range of 
18 to 25 feet and have I/O or inboard engines. Many, 
such as wakeboard boats, are designed with the express 
purpose of maximizing wake produced. While this has 
resulted in amazing wakes/waves for wakeboard/
waterskiing enthusiasts, if not used responsibly, these 
watercraft and other larger boats can produce 
undesirable consequences for our shorelines such as 
excessive erosion and disturbance of wildlife habitat. 
Docks, swimmers, smaller non-motorized watercraft and 
other personal property can also be put at risk from 
excessive wakes.

What Can You Do To Help?

When travelling close to shore (less than 30 metres or 
approx. 100 ft), or in channels, such as Little Narrows or 
the Windy Narrows, the answer is not to just to reduce to 
the 10 km speed limit in these areas. Sometimes, just 
dropping speed can keep the bow up, potentially 
producing the largest wakes. The answer is to Slow 
Right Down, Bow Down, Wake Down, Idle Speed.  

Your fellow cottagers, swimmers and boaters will thank 
you for your boating courtesy!

Lastly, consider using the “BOATERS CODE” from Safe & 
Quiet Lakes as your guideline to safe and responsible 
boating practices. The Code is printed in this newsletter, 
following the Transport Canada sign. Additional resources 
and information can be found at safequiet.ca. 

Water Safety - Boat Wake & Speed
Ken Grant & Ross Fraser
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Water Safety - Boat Wake & Speed
Ken Grant & Ross Fraser
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Water Safety - Boat Wake & Speed
Ken Grant & Ross Fraser
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As of May 31, 2017, our combined bank/savings balance was $35,451.09. The fund activity is summarized below:

OPERATING FUND CAPITAL FUND

Income $4,265 $3,850

Expense $4,634 $0

Net Gain (Loss) ($379) $3850

Balance at 01-Jan-2017 $8,749 $23,221

Balance at 31-May-2017 $8,380 $27,071

Our membership target for each year is 140 paid members, which would mean $7,000 each of Operating and Capital 
fund income.  We did not hit that target, as we received only 129 members paid for 2014; however we also had 1 
membership paid in advance for 2017, and 10 memberships that caught up on their prior year(s) membership dues.

Based on our forecasted income and expenses, including reaching our target of 140 paid members for 2017, 2016, and 
2015; we expect to end 2017 with $38,358 combined bank/savings balance. The forecasted fund activity from now to 
the end of the year: 

OPERATING FUND CAPITAL FUND

Income $4,720 $3,600

Expense $4,296 $1,116

Net Gain (Loss) $424 $2484

Balance at 31-05-2017 $8,380 $27,071

Projected Balance at 31-Dec-2017 $8,804 $29,555

Our financial statements for the fiscal year ending December 31st, 2016 will be available at the 2017 Annual General 
Meeting in July, as well as an update to our financial position at that time. 

Treasurer’s Report
Steven Neugebauer
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Membership Report
Steve Neugebauer 
As of May 31, 2017, 78 memberships of the Crane 
Lake Association have paid their dues for 2017, and 1 
membership has caught up with their 2016 dues as 
well!  Thank you to those members who continue to 
support the Crane Lake Association.
For those of you who have not yet sent in your 2017 
dues, I hope you will join the membership this year. The 
association dues for 2017 are $100. Benefits of 
membership in the Crane Lake Association include: 

• High quality fire-fighting & life-saving equipment

• Winter, Summer and Fall Newsletters highlighting 
upcoming events and current issues

• Entitlement to vote at the Annual General Meeting 
and any Special Meetings that could arise

• Participation in the Crane Lake Regatta

• Representation in matters of mutual interest 
pertaining to the Crane Lake community.

If applicable, please forward your cheque payable to 
the Crane Lake Association, to the Membership 
Secretary:

Steven Neugebauer, 32 Arden Crescent, 
Scarborough, ON, M1L 3R5, Canada.
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For the first time ever, the 2016 sailing race was held in the central part of the lake with the buoys located near Bump 
Rock, Kitty Island, and Overflow Bay!  The weather was cloudy and winds were moderate, coming from the south-east.  
The sailors liked the course immensely, and felt it greatly enhanced the visibility of sailing on Crane Lake.  Several boaters 
stopped to watch, and many cottagers could be seen watching from their docks.  There were some inconsistent winds 
and dead areas which posed challenges to navigate to the buoy in Overflow Bay.

It was wonderful that we had a nine-year-old that came out in a punt, to compete against the “big guys”.  If we want to 
continue seeing this wonderful tradition of sailing on Crane Lake, then we need to encourage more participation from the 
younger generations.

The sailors were very competitive this year, including stealing wind from each other, and delaying tacts to force others into 
a worse position.  This led to one collision, and a couple of near misses!

The final stats on the race:

PLACE SKIPPER VESSEL TIME ELAPSED

1 Mark Istvan Laser 0:45:45

2 John Collins Laser 1:03:54

3 Chuck & Graham Erion Tanzer 16 1:09:13

4 Klaus Faisst Windsurfer 1:09:20

5 Bob Neugebauer JY 15 1:10:45

6 Dylan Follett Optimus 1:33:44

This year the sailing race will be on Sunday, August 6th at 2:00pm (rain date on Monday, August 7th at 11:00am).  The 
2017 race will be in the north end.  I hope so see everyone again this year, and more.

The sailors from left to right: Bob Neugebauer, Klaus Faisst, Dylan Follett, John Collins and Mark Istvan

Sailing Regatta Results
Steve Neugebauer
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I will be taking over the water testing program from Devon Piirto. Please join me in and around of applause for an 
outstanding job Devon has done over the years with her partner in crime Eric Piirto! 

Thank you and you both and will be greatly missed on Crane Lake as you turn the page on your next chapter of life!!!

As I begin my journey on the water testing program with my son's Tyler and Gavin I look forward to working with all the 
Crane Lake cottagers on preserving the water of the this majestic place we all enjoy for future generations.

As a reminder your shore line is the most sensitive filter on what helps maintain our water quality. As I boat around our lake 
I see a few cottages which may not understand how vital it is on maintaining trees and vegetation on the shore line. 
Please visit the link below for a video that helps describe the “Ribbon of Life” 

Ribbon of Life Video - https://vimeo.com/90929405

Remember your cottage is only good based on our water 
quality.

On another note growing grass near the waters edge will 
only increase the geese population which will lead to poor 
water quality as they feed on grass and grow in numbers 
using our lake as a waste disposal. I have been on the lake 
for over 40 years and never seen geese breeding on Crane 
Lake until the last ten years. It's all up to us all to keep the 
balance on this sensitive environment.

Water Quality Report 
Gary Mueller 
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Sail Parry Sound
The following is a message from 
Sail Parry Sound
Here’s hoping you are having a great start to the 
summer. Being a not for profit organization, managed by 
volunteers, Sail Parry Sound always appreciates the help 
from our community in spreading the word about our 
programs and facilities.  We have several exciting events 
and programs lined up this summer at Sail Parry Sound:   

Our award-winning sailing day camp, operating since 
1998, welcomes youth aged 8-18 by the week, and 
adults by appointment for eight weeks on the beautiful 
Parry Sound, Georgian Bay waterfront. Managed by 
volunteers, who employ Canadian Yachting Association 
(CYA) certified instructors, the school organizes and 
manages sailing races and events. Enjoy fresh delicious 
snacks and drinks, with a spectacular view of the bay on 
the upper deck at Sail Parry Sound.  Experience the fun 
this summer! Please visit us at http://
sailparrysound.on.ca to learn more about the programs, 
registration, members’ sailing evenings, and how you 
can join Sail Parry Sound to enjoy the finest freshwater 
sailing in the world.  Sail Parry Sound is located in Parry 
Sound on the Waterfront Trail: first left, North of the 
Stockey Centre.We are excited about the opportunity of 
welcoming you and your members to our facilities and 
programs this summer. 

Crane Lake Sailing Regatta 2016
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